Morning Notices & Locker Room Information — Track & Field

The annual Interhouse Track & Field Carnival will be held this Thursday 29 July at Villa Park. All boys
from Year 5-12 are required to attend. Busses will transport all students to and from Villa Park on
the day.

Students are to attend school at the normal time dressed in their PE uniforms. Boys who have the
Villanova Track & Field uniform may wear and compete in this uniform on the day.

Students who train at Clem Jones and Morningside Tennis Centre still attend training that morning
as normal. The bus will take you directly to Villa Park after training. The canteen will sell some
breakfast items to these boys who arrive early from sports training, if they do not have their own.

Students must bring a small bag with them on the day. Please bring your lunch, water bottle,
sunscreen and hat. Canteens facilities will be available but you must have cash or use an eftpos card.
Your flexischool card will not be accepted on the day.

All students will be involved in 8 events during the day, including the 100m, 200m, 800m, long, shot,
javelin, bin ball, tug-o-war (championship boys will do the same events excluding bin ball and tug-o-
war, these 2 events will be replaced with hurdles and high jump).

Students will stay with their year level and be rotated around these 8 events throughout the day.
Those who have nominated for the championship events will still stay with their year levels but will
compete against the other championship competitors in their year level at these different rotations.
The students may then join their peers and compete with them for House points.

The points will be tallied from all championship events on the day in order to ascertain the overall
year level champion. The more championship events you register for, the better your chance to tally
more points. At the conclusion of the carnival. House winners and year level champions will be
awarded.

Busses will then transport all students back to the College for the normal 3.00pm departure.

A full program of the day is posted in the ‘Locker Room’. Parents may attend but must register their
attendance using the QR codes around the grounds and wear a mask if they are unable to social
distance.



